MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

November 19, 2008
In attendance: Al-Omaishi, Alves, Bender, Borland, Bradley, Carroll, Curtis, Gorman, Haynes, Heisler, Hernandez, Hunt, Hutton, Jackson, Joshi, Kang, Knox, Leven, Li, Lovett, McCarty, Michels, Morin, O’Connell, Paces, Rao, Robertson, SanPedro, Steele, Steinberg, and Winston.
Excused: Allison, Clydesdale, Eberly, Edelbach, Kamber, Karsnitz, Petroff, Rice, Tate, and Vandegrift

Absent: Norris and Wickramasinghe
OPEN FORUM: CFA REPORT ON USE OF GRADES IN REAPPOINTMENT/TENURE/PROMOTION
Discussion ensued on the November 7, 2008 report from CFA.
APPROVAL OF OCTOBER MINUTES

The minutes of the October 15, 2008 meeting were accepted as amended.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – Barbara Strassman reported that CAP: 1) has two sub-committees working on the course scheduling grid and the student evaluation of teaching form;  2) is looking at the language of “specialization” and “concentrations” ; 3) is nearly concluded with its review of the new program approval process; and 4) has a new charge to look at the approval process for new courses. 
· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Deborah Knox reported that aside from its work in use of grades in reappointment/tenure/promotions, CFA is dealing with three issues: 1) work on the peer review of teaching process has been completed; 2) there will be a Faculty Senate forum in February 2009 on the external review of scholarship for promotion; 3) CFA will take up the reinstatement of five-year review of faculty.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – Michael Robertson reported that CPP has been dealing with two issues:  1) work through governance on establishing a Teaching & Learning Program Council to support the planned Center for Teaching & Learning; 2) work to improve the spring reading period/final exams calendar and how The College can make celebrating Martin Luther King day a priority. 
· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – Lynn Bradley and Wayne Heisler reported that this committee is working on 1) a policy on involuntary withdrawal due to health and safety issues; 
2)  student travel policy; and 3) the alcohol policy.  They have held two forums with students on this issue and the final policy is going to Jim Norfleet, then the Board of Trustees.
The meeting concluded with a Q & A session with Provost Carol Bresnahan.
Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
